TaoMAs E. Horn

ATTORNEY AT Law

507 RoMA AVENUE, NORTHWEST
ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MExico B7102
(505) 247-2284

857 MONTGOMERY STREET
SAN FRANCISCO, CALIFORNIA 94133
(415) 986.2851

July 5, 1973

Mr. Arthur C. Warner
98 Olden Lane :
Princeton, New Jersey 08540

Dear Mr. Warner:

I regret to advise you that I will be unable
to attend the Committee meeting scheduled to coincide
with the American Bar Association convention in Washington,
D. C., this year.

I had planned on attending as you well know,
but we now seem to be faced with a rather substantial
issue on the home front. New Mexico is the only state
in the Union to my knowledge that does not have any laws
regulating obscenity and pornography. A municipal ordi-
nance has been proposed by the District Attorney for this
county which would severely curtail First Amendment rights
under the guise of regulating obscenity. I'm not pre-
cisely certain how it happened, but apparently I am the
one that has been chosen to lead the battle against this
ordinance. The major hearing on the ordinance is sche-
duled for August 7, 1973, at which time I hope to spear-
head the fight against the ordinance by presenting expert
testimony on the issue from professionals all over the
country. Needless to say, it is critical that I be here
for that hearing.

. I regret that I will be unable to attend; I was
much looking forward to the meeting. Nevertheless, I
think you would agree the battle we have at the moment here
must take priority. If I may be of any assistance to you,
please do not hesitate to call on me.

THOMAS E. HORN
TEH:pjc
cc: Mr. Craig Patton
Mr. Walter Barnett




